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Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to SB 68 adds the Oklahoma State Bureau of Investigation, the District 

Attorneys Council, the Office of the Attorney General, and the Office of the State Auditor and 

Inspector to the definition of state agency as it relates to the Information Technology 

Consolidation and Coordination Act. The measure also establishes that state agencies, including 

those added to the definition, may employ information technology personnel to develop and 

implement the agency's technology strategy. Before hiring information technology personnel, the 

state agency must enter into a memorandum of understanding with the Chief Information Officer 

of the state to ensure data integrity and security. Additionally, the title is restored to the measure.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to SB 68 authorizes certain agencies to employ information technology 

personnel pursuant to the Information Technology Consolidation and Coordination Act. The 

measure uses permissive language such that action or expenditure by a state agency is not 

mandated. Therefore, the measure is not anticipated to have a direct fiscal impact on the state 

budget or appropriations.  

 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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